Commodores’ response to the NCAs
Fireballers
I am sure that you all found it difficult to write your letter to me re Andrew Davies, probably as difficult as it was for me to make the decision not to re-appoint him to the Secretary’s post. This ongoing dispute is doing none of us any good and I do understand that some of you are very attached to Andrew. Change can be a scary thing but it is a fact of life in 21st Century.

As you point out, at the last Executive meeting I did say that I would contact the NCAs to get their views on how we should proceed with Andrew. I am sure that you can appreciate it was a difficult meeting, I am not a politician and I don’t think I handled that situation as well as I would have wished. Afterwards I reflected upon what I had said and regretted it. The Fireball Constitution defines the Secretary as an appointed position, the Commodore appoints the Secretary, that’s my job and I had to face up that. 
If I had asked the NCAs to vote upon whether the Secretary should be Andrew or not Andrew that would make the Secretary a de facto elected position, a political position, which I think would be a disaster. The Secretary must be above politics and work with everybody equally. If I were to re-appoint Andrew what would I say to the countries that don’t want him? If we had a vote how would we judge the outcome? 51% in favour of either side leaves 49% of the class without a secretary, which is just plain crazy. 
In the end my decision was decided by the fact that Andrew wouldn’t work with everybody. I repeatedly asked Andrew to build bridges with the countries that he had upset and he made no effort to do this. Andrew also could not work well with the two previous Commodores – Joe and Francois, so that’s six years without fully effective democracy in our class. I don’t think it is a coincidence that it has also been six years of decline. 
I could collate and publish the list of complaints that I have received about Andrew but I hate the idea of this, Andrew has contributed to the Class and should be allowed to leave honourably. I personally like and respect Andrew but I also don’t think that he has all of the skills necessary to keep the class moving forward. For example I have never seen a Facebook post from him and I’ve had to appoint an executive secretary because Andrew wouldn’t do that job properly. Mianne’s great success in performing the executive secretary role has convinced me more than ever that we are better off with a devolved secretariat using volunteers. This will make more work for me, tying it all together, but I volunteered! It will also free up money, which we don’t have a lot of. Already I can tell you that some of the money saved from Andrew’s honorarium will be used to help make our Website multi-lingual.  
In your letter you say “We are convinced that Andrew’s support is essential in organizing upcoming events like the European Championships 2016 and 2017, to help us with organizing boats for sailors from abroad, to help us build up small NCAs and to seed new interest in new countries such as Spain.” 
The secretary is not responsible for organizing continental events and has never yet organised one. That is a job for the NCA. FI will help of course and that hasn’t changed. If Italy want Andrew to organize their European Championship there is nothing to stop them from hiring him to do that. Andrew and Pat Crump do this job for the Government of Barbados, are paid for it and good luck to them. I have personally supervised two World Championships and am very happy to provide support and advice, for free.

Andrew has been secretary for around 20 years and we have not tried to get into Spain in that time. Spain is a good prospect, given their prowess in 470s and 49-ers but Andrew is not uniquely qualified to pursue this. We have also had an enquiry from Turkey, it’s too early to tell how strong the interest is but Turkey does have a very strong economy, unlike Spain. I will appoint an executive member responsible for the development and marketing of the class. FI will work with all NCAs to help with boat transport, sponsorship and any other issue for all international events, we are here to help and help everybody, not just our friends. Andrew personally owns two boats that he has chartered out or loaned for various events. That was not done under the aegis of FI so how has that changed?
I understand that some NCAs did not receive my original report and only discovered it when it was published on the Web Site. I am very unhappy about this. The report was distributed to the email list provided to me by Andrew. Please everybody, send me your contact details and those of any of your country committee whom you wish to receive communications from me.

Finally let me say that I am totally committed to making FI the servant of the NCAs, all of the NCAs. Those of you who think that there is only one person in World who should run FI please think again, that would be dictatorship, the elected officers would have no power. Andrew sees himself as “Mr Fireball” and unfortunately believes that there is only one way to run our class, his way. Please try to think how you can help to unite the class, referring to fellow Fireballers who disagree with you as diseased, for example, is unhelpful. The class is just spinning it’s wheels and looking stupid so let’s be positive, there is so much we can achieve with a new start. Instead of living in the past why not help identify people who can fulfil the secretarial roles that we need? I will in due course announce my appointments to the executive; the NCAs will have a vote to ratify these appointments. Please make your decision based upon who is on the list, not who isn’t.
Best Regards
Steve Chesney

Commodore Fireball International
